Royles Brook Primary School Newsletter

"Be Kind, Be Thankful, Be Ambitious"



Week Commencing: Monday 10th February 2025



Thank you so much to our PTFA and to all the families who have supported PTFA events. The generosity has allowed us to transform three new spaces in our school for the children to access. Saplings, The Canopy and The Branches will be open for use after half term.

Our swimming pool has arrived on site and will heat up over half term. Please don't forget to complete the permission via Parent Pay if you wish for your child to take part.

Thank you for not stopping on the yellow zigzag lines outside school. Please also ensure access to the Scout Hut is never blocked. Thank you in advance.

Important Dates

'Wow of the Week': Our amazing choir went to Manchester on Friday and performed at the Young Voices Concert. They were incredible and all thoroughly enjoyed the experience!



14.02.25 @ 15:15 - School Closes for Half Term

24.02.25 @ 08:45 - School Re-Opens Following Half Term Closure

03.03.25 & 04.03.25 @ 15:30 - 16:30 - Scholastic Book Fair

04.03.25 – Parents' Evening (contact your child's class teacher for an appointment)

05.03.25 – Parents' Evening (contact your child's class teacher for an appointment)

06.03.25 – World Book Day – Dress as your favourite book character

10.03.25 @ 09:15 - 10:00 - Hazel Class Parent Workshop

17.03.25 @ 09:15 - 10:00 - Juniper Class Parent Workshop

19.03.25 @ 17:30 - 18:00 - Parent Briefing - Statutory Tests (Year 1, Year 4 and Year 6 families)

24.03.25 @ 09:15 - 10:00 - Linden Class Parent Workshop

02.04.25 @ 18:00 - 19:30 - PTFA Easter Bingo

03.04.25 @ **13:45 – 14:45** – Year 3 and Year 4 Easter Performance at Christ Church

04.04.25 @ **15:15** - School Closes for Easter holiday

Stars of the Week

Ash - The Whole Class

Elm – Jack

Hazel - Oscar

Juniper - Cayden

Linden - Sienna

Maple - Iris

Oak - Bo

Poplar - Claudia

Rowan – Harry

Sycamore – Kacey

Willow - Isabelle

Readers of the Week

Ash – Remy

Elm - Lily

Hazel – Max

Juniper – Ava

Linden - Wezley

Maple - Destiny

Oak - George

Poplar - Lily

Rowan - Oliver

Sycamore - Charlie

Willow - Bailey



A list of key dates for the academic year can also be found on the school website.



Attendance

Class	Attendance W/C 10.02.25	Overall attendance academic year 24-25	Class lates W/C 10.02.25
Ash	96.67%	95.51%	8
Elm	97.24%	93.90%	3
Hazel	96.67%	94.01%	6
Juniper	99.23%	95.81%	4
Linden	90.40%	95.18%	2
Maple	91.67%	96.14%	1
Oak	96.43%	95.34%	7
Poplar	92.76%	94.25%	3
Rowan	94.00%	95.87%	1
Sycamore	94.44%	93.74%	9
Willow	91.33%	94.51%	4
Total	94.47%	94.95%	48

Punctuality

A polite reminder, the playground opens from 08:35, children can enter school from 08:40 – 08:45. The gates will continue to close promptly at 08:45. If you arrive after the gates have closed, your child will need to enter school via the office and an adult will need to sign them in on the electronic sign in system. Thank you for your support in maintaining punctuality.



Key Contacts

Initial Contact

Your child's class teacher should be your first point of call and can usually help with most enquires. They are available at the start or end of the school day on the gates/ playground or via appointment. To make an appointment with your child's class teacher please call the school office on 01253 821396 or email office@roylesbrook.lancs.sch.uk

Extended School Services Contact

Stay and Play - Mrs A. Tauber - 01253 821396 or 07752 868674

Safeguarding Contact

Mrs D. Lambert – DSL and Senior Family Link Worker - 01253 821396 or flm@roylesbrook.lancs.sch.uk

Mrs C. Williamson - Safeguarding Governor - 01253 821396